JOURNAL OF THE UNIVERSITY SENATE

November 27, 1944, 4 p.m.

Monnet Hall, Room 101

The Senate met in regular session with President Cross as Chairman.

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved as published.

At the last regular meeting of the University Senate, President Cross asked the Senate to make recommendations in regard to working out a policy as to the status of Departmental Chairmen. The problem was referred to the Committee on Organization of Departments, Schools, and Divisions. This committee presented its report making these recommendations. The report in general was agreed upon, but was referred back to the committee to re-word certain portions of it. The report will be presented at the next meeting of the University Senate for final action.

The Committee on Curriculum and University Standards reported that Mr. G. E. Wadsack had been selected Chairman of the committee.

The Committee on Faculty Personnel reported that Professor R. V. James had been selected as Chairman of the committee.

The Committee on Organization of Departments, Schools, and Divisions reported that Professor S. W. Reaves had been selected as Chairman of the committee. President Cross requested that the other committees meet and select their Chairman before the next regular meeting.

President Cross called to the attention of the Senate the fact that there is duplication in the radio programs of instruction at the University. He requested that the Committee on Coordination work out recommendations that these programs be better correlated.

He also pointed out that numerous professors on the campus are devoting a good deal of their time in putting on radio programs over WNAD without any compensation for their efforts. He also mentioned the fact that there is a great deal of faculty talent that is not being used, as it should be, to enrich our radio programs. This problem was referred to the Committee on Extra-Mural Functions for its recommendations.

Since the date for the next regular meeting of the Senate will come during the Christmas Holidays, it was agreed that the next regular meeting be held Monday, January 29, 1945.

Senate adjourned at 5:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted.

E. E. Hatfield, Secretary